Town of Cornish Selectmen's Meeting October 16, 2013

Vinal Pendexter, Nancy Perkins, and Dan Sherman were present for the meeting.

Selectmen Meeting minutes of October 2nd, Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants reviewed, discussed and signed.

Motion made to sign the York County Assessor's Return for period July 1, 2013 through June 30, 2014. Seconded and approved.

General Assistance Appendices B presented for review at Public Hearing. Open to discussion without comment. Motion made to adopt and sign the revised Appendices B effective November 1, 2013 – September 30, 2014. Seconded and signed.

Two requests to use the fire station presented.

- Matt Bennett asks if a Tiger den could meet at the same time his Bear den meets at the fire station. Selectmen asked that Matt Bennett to come to the next meeting.
- Heidi Cates requests use of the fire station on Saturday, October 26th at 10am 12:30pm for a "Tastefully Simple" vendor party. Selectmen voted to allow her use of the fire station. Note that beginning with 2014 there will be a fee for any use of the fire station.

Revisited - Cierra and Cheyenne Calnan want to host a chili and chowder cook-off on October 27th from 4-6:00 PM. S. Pingree's concern is children going out into the bays. Selectmen set requirements: Provide a Certificate of Insurance, a deposit to cover cleaning the carpet-refunded if not needed, and a letter from parents stating their will be adult supervision to keep everyone out of the truck bay area.

Nate Carpenter is on board with Nancy's proposal (Senior students on the football team clean the fire station for Community Service credit) and if there's an issue of the supervision Nate will see what he can do on his end. Nancy plans to talk with Lincoln Denison Jr. at the Football Boosters next meeting.

Concerns remain after Clark Insurance's response to our inquiry of adequate insurance coverage to protect the town for fundraising events held at the fairgrounds. Nancy had a lengthy conversation with Clark and reports guidelines for permissible uses and the requirements to be met will be forthcoming from Clark Insurance.

Pat Junkins talked with Mike Edgecomb and indicated Time Warner is doing a study in the area and there doesn't seem to be a cut off date for grant application submission at this point.

Ken Wood, ATTAR Engineering, Inc. responded to our latest round of questions and their comments were forwarded to Pete Simard and Bob Sturgeon.

Town of Cornish Selectmen's Meeting October 16, 2013

Repairs are in process at the sand and salt shed. Vinal reports concrete has been poured for the footings. The work may be completed but not verified by anyone.

Due to a heavy workload the step fabrication for Heli Modified, Inc. building moved off into the future. Asked if we have a cost estimate for the work, Vinal indicates an estimate will be provided before the work starts.

Code Enforcement Officer asked to provide an update on repainting directional arrows on the Family Dollar's parking lot.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendexter

Daniel Sherman

Nancy S. Perkins

Nancy S. Perkins